The NDSWG met on October 6, 2003.  The meeting agenda items and outline of discussion follows:

1. Progress on SCR 723, Project 30129 (Remote Access to ESCA software).
This project is in the process of being prioritized for 2004 budget year.  It appears it has slipped lower than its priority for 2003.  It appears that it will not come to the top of the list in the foreseeable future.  It was decided that a PTI case would be dumped out of the ESCA system and posted each week.  This case would give others a snapshot of the power system topology to help in location of model errors and preparation of system studies.   
2. Review of Transmission Service Request Procedure with comments.
This document was reviewed with comments.  No major changes were made. The revised process will be posted at: 

http://www.ercot.com/AboutERCOT/PublicDisclosure/TransmissionServiceRequestProcess.doc
3. New ratings to satisfy OGRR 134.

The data request for new ratings defined in OGRR 134 ( facility ratings defined as normal, Emergency, and 15 minute) was discussed.  The due date for this submittal is December 1, 2003.   

4. Dynamic ratings pilot project.
This relationship of the dynamic ratings project and with the OGRR 134 data request was discussed.  The major issue was that data is required now to satisfy OGRR 134 and this submittal is not connected to the dynamic ratings project.

5. Transmission changes in the Rio Pecos/Crane area.

It has been a major problem to get data for the transmission changes being made in the Crane/Rio Pecos area.  There are at least three entities involved in substation construction, new line additions, and line voltage conversion projects.  The field changes sometimes being implemented without complete data submittals.  This issue should be remedied by the time this report is read but this situation of multiple parties and multiple projects should raise a red flag the next time it occurs.  

6. Correcting substation ownership in the ERCOT model.

Changing ownership of facilities in the ERCOT model database has been very difficult in the past.  It required deleting the facility and re-entering the data for that facility, re-linking ICCP data, and re-drawing the displays.  The owner/operator referenced here does not apply to or affect market activities or resources.  The primary use of this piece of data is in the outage scheduler.  The outage scheduler basically uses this data as a starting place for entering outages.  Errors may require a TO search under a different TO’s name to locate the equipment for an outage.  In the past it has not been practical to add new TOs along with their equipment.  The latest version of the modeling software allows copying and moving of the facility to a new owner/operator.  We are now in a test phase to check the affect of moving facilities.  If this re-alignment can be performed without unmanageable problems the ERCOT database group will begin the re-alignment process later this year.  TDSPs and  TOs will agree on the names to be used in the database and the facilities to be listed under each listing.

7. Next meeting.

No meeting is scheduled for November.  

